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TEMAGAMI 
FIRST NATION 

BEAR ISLAND 
LAKE TEMAGAMI, ONTARIO POH lCO
TEL 1.888.737.9884 or 705.237.8943 
tfn@temagamifirstnation.ca 
www.temagamifirstnation.ca 

Friday, June 19th, 2020 

Greetings Community Residents: 

In this briefing I am sharing information to update you all to what we are doing in efforts 
to keep our community healthy during the Covid 19 global pandemic. 

The community of Bear Island continues to be under the Level 3 - State of Emergency. 
Band buildings remain under the Facilities Protocol with community members and staff 
(who do work in that particular building) having access by appointment only. The "No 
Trespassing" signage remains posted at access points on Bear Island for persons who 
are not TFN members or TAA citizens. 

I am continuing to participate in Zoom meetings with Federal and Provincial government 
and health representatives regarding information and developments with the pandemic. 
The numbers in Ontario seem to be going down, as the number of new cases have been 
under 200 this past work week in the province. 

TFN Management staff have began discussing thoughts with regards to developing a plan 
on how TFN is going to re-open Band buildings and re-establishing greater access to 
programs to, hopefully, get back to some sense of normalcy. This strategy on re­
opening continues to be a work in progress and more information when a more defined 
plan is defined. 

If people are travelling, it is highly recommended that masks are worn in public settings, 
social distancing continue to be practiced, and remember to keep washing your hands or 
keep hand sanitizer handy. 

The Nominations Meeting for TFN Chief and Council Elections will be taking place this 
evening (Friday, June 19, 2020), as a reminder. I hope everyone has a great weekend 
enjoying Fathers' Day and National Indigenous Peoples Day (TFN offices will be closed 
Monday, June 22, 2020). 

Respectfully, pr 
Arnold Paul 
Chief 
Temagami First Nation 
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First Nation Control Group

COMMUNITY BRIEFING
June 16, 2020

FIRST NATION CONTROL GROUP

COMMUNITY BRIEFING
June 16, 2020

Updates on information surrounding the COVID-19 State of Emergency can be found at www.temagamifirstnation.ca

CITIZEN INQUIRY SPOKESPERSON:
Wayne Potts

OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 302
hsm@temagamifirstnation.ca 

www.temagamifirstnation.ca

First Nation Control Group
Deployment of the Level 3 Declaration of Emergency remains the same. All TFN facilities 
remain closed to the public at this time as per FNCG Facilities Protocol. If you need to attend 
a TFN Building you are required to arrange an appointment with the individual you are meeting. 
FNCG will keep you apprised as these restrictions to buildings begin to lift.

DPHC Update
Nurse, Delma Peshabo will be doing COVID-19 screening on Wednesday, June 17, 2020 at the DPHC with 
the assistance of the nurse from the Family Health Team. Please call 705-237-8900 ext .305 to make an 
appointment if you wish to be seen for this screening.

Food Security Group Update
Effective Wednesday, June 17, 2020 the Food Security group will cease to provide food to the 
entire community. The group will continue to provide food for the clients who use the community 
services for shopping trips and those without means of transportation. For those that are still eligi-
ble for the service, a member of the Food Security Group will contact you to ensure that you would 
like to continue to utilize the Food Security Services. 

Health Official’s Recommendations:
I. continue to practice physical distancing;
II. wear a mask when distancing is not possible;
III. stay home if they are sick;
IV. wash hands often;
V. and cover their cough or sneeze. 
VI. Any person who travels outside Timiskaming 

district should closely self-monitor on their 
return and reach out for testing as soon as 
symptom develops. 

VII. Anyone who might have been exposed to 
settings or communities experiencing an 
outbreak should self-isolate for 14 days if 
feasible.

As of June 16, cbc.ca reports that there are 200 
confirmed cases of COVID-19 in northeastern On-
tario.

According to health unit data, there are at least 
186 recovered cases in the region, which is 
about 93 per cent of the total cases. 

There are currently 3 active cases of COVID-19 
in northeastern Ontario, according to local 
health units.
A total of 11 people have died from COVID-19 in 
the northeast region.
Northeast health units are reporting that at 
least 42,931 tests have been conducted for the 
COVID-19 virus.

Cases by health unit:
Public Health Sudbury & Districts: 64 
Porcupine Health Unit:  65
Timiskaming Health Unit: 18
Algoma Health Unit: 23
North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit: 30

Updated Stats on page 8
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Media Release 
 
Timiskaming Part of Stage Two Reopening 
June 12, 2020 – For immediate release 
 
Effective Friday, June 12, more businesses and public spaces will be allowed to reopen in Timiskaming 
district, one of the regions in Ontario proceeding to Stage 2 of the Framework for Reopening our 
Province. Changes include an increase in size of gatherings to 10 people or less and the reopening of 
places of worship to 30% capacity. More retail spaces, personal service settings, restaurants with 
patios, and certain recreational activities can also open as long as they put in place safety protocols 
and respect ongoing restrictions. 

Since close contact with a higher number of people increases risk of COVID-19, Timiskaming Health 
Unit is now asking people to keep a record of or remember anyone they come in close contact with. 
This information is essential for public health staff to do rapid contact tracing of a positive case, to 
prevent spread of the virus.  

“We know the COVID-19 pandemic is not over, but together, we have done an excellent job in 
absorbing the first wave. To keep our communities healthy, we ask that everyone continue to play their 
part and follow the public health recommendations that have worked so well,” said Dr. Glenn Corneil, 
Acting Medical Officer of Health for Timiskaming. “If you have a COVID-19 symptom, please get tested. 
It is still safest to only be in close contact with your household. If you are socializing with others, it is 
best to do so outside, maintain physical distancing, keep track of your contacts and remember it is a 
provincial order to be in social gatherings of no more than 10 people.” 

Timiskaming residents should continue to practice physical distancing, wear a mask when distancing is 
not possible, stay home if they are sick, wash hands often, and cover their cough or sneeze. Any 
person who travels outside Timiskaming district should closely self-monitor on their return and reach 
out for testing as soon as symptom develops. Anyone who might have been exposed to settings or 
communities experiencing an outbreak should self-isolate for 14 days if feasible.  

Not everyone is at equal risk for COVID-19. People at high risk for severe disease should limit their 
time in the community as long as COVID-19 continues to circulate. Also, social, economic or other 
factors may limit people’s ability to maintain physical distancing or follow other public health measures. 
Public health is encouraging those who are able to do their part by following the measures and 
protecting others in the community, and working to support others who may be more vulnerable or need 
added support during this challenging time.  

It is a positive development for Timiskaming to be able to move into stage 2 of reopening. This needs 
happen while being COVID-aware and COVID-smart. More information is available at 
www.timiskaminghu.com and Timiskaming’s COVID line at 705-647-4305 or 1-866-747-4305, Ext. 7. 
For more information on COVID-19 go to Timiskaming Health Unit – COVID-19 and/or Ontario Ministry 
of Health – COVID-19  

  -30- 
Media Contact:  
Ryan Peters  
Communications Manager  
705-647-4305, Ext. 2250  
petersr@timiskaminghu.com 
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June 21
2020

CELEBRATE SAFELY
Practice Physical Distancing
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As of June 18, there are 202 confirmed cases of COVID-19 in northeastern Ontario.

According to health unit data, there are at least 186 recovered cases in the region, 
which is about 93 per cent of the total cases. 
There are currently 5 active cases of COVID-19 in northeastern Ontario, according to 
local health units.
A total of 11 people have died from COVID-19 in the northeast region.
Northeast health units are reporting that at least 42,931 tests have been conducted for 
the COVID-19 virus.
Cases by health unit:

Public Health Sudbury & Districts: 66 
Porcupine Health Unit: 65
Timiskaming Health Unit: 18
Algoma Health Unit:23
North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit: 30

https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/sudbury/covid-19-numbers-northeastern-ontario-1.5509386

June 18, 2020 published on CBC.ca/sudbury

‘These new cases are a reality check and strong 
reminder that we must keep up our guard,’ 
medical officer says. Public Health Sudbury & 
Districts is reporting two new COVID-19 cases 
in Greater Sudbury today.

They are the first new positive cases in five 
weeks in the area covered by the health unit.

A man and woman from Sudbury, both in their 
20s, are self-isolating. It’s not known where 
they picked up the virus.

That brings to 66 the number of positive cases 
in the district.

“This is a serious reminder that the risk 
of infection is still present,” said medical 
officer of health Dr. Penny Sutcliffe.

“Although we haven’t reported a case of 

COVID-19 since May 14, these new cases are 
a reality check and strong reminder that we 
must keep up our guard to control the spread 
of COVID-19 in our communities.” She not-
ed that, with the re-opening of the province, 
“we have more opportunities to interact with 
each other and for the virus to spread. With 
re-opening, it is sort of like the speed limit has 
increased in our area and so now more than 
ever, we need to ‘wear our seatbelts’.”

Those “seatbelts” include hand washing, keep-
ing our distance, wearing non-medical masks, 
staying home when ill, and getting tested.

“These are small prices to pay for the benefits 
of businesses re-opening, social isolation end-
ing, and mental health flourishing. It is literal-
ly in our own hands to make this successful,” 
Sutcliffe said.

TWO NEW CASES OF 
COVID-19 IN SUDBURY
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FIRST NATION CONTROL GROUP 
ROLES AND CONTACT INFO

March 2020 

FIRST NATION CONTROL GROUP 
As outlined in the TFN Emergency Preparedness Response Plan (2020) 
 

First Nation Control Group 
 

Position & Description Main Contact Designate 
Chief 
Providing overall leadership in 
responding to an emergency 

Arnold Paul 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 105 
chief@temagamifirstnation.ca  

John Turner 
OFFICE: 1 (705) 237-8982 EXT. 504 
2ndchieftfn@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Operations Officer 
Chairing the FNCG 
 

Virginia Paul 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 102 
ed@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Robin Koistinen 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 204 
robin.koistinen@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Community Emergency 
Management Coordinator 
Ensuring that all members of the FNCG 
have necessary plans, resources, 
supplies, maps, and equipment 

Jamie Koistinen 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 103 
cim@temagamifirstnation.ca 
jamie.koistinen@temagamifirstnation.ca 
  

Tom Mathias 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8631 EXT. 705 
pwsuper@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Police Representative 
Notifying necessary emergency and 
community services, as required; 

Brad Kerr 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8963 
DISPATCH: 1 (888) 310-1122 
brad.e.kerr@opp.ca  

Tom Saville 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8963 
DISPATCH: 1 (888) 310-1122 
thomas.saville@opp.ca  

Fire Chief 
Activating the emergency notification 
system through the Community 
Emergency Coordinator; 

Jamie Saville 
DISPATCH: 1 (866) 762-0911 
5tfncouncillor@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Louis LeFrancois 
DISPATCH: 1 (866) 762-0911 
2fire.chief@temagamifirstnation.ca 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  RECEPTIONIST AT (705) 237-8943 EXT. 101

March 2020 

Public Works Rep 
Providing and maintaining all 
equipment necessary as well as 
keeping the water/sewer services 
running 

Derek Green 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8631 EXT. 701 
derek.green@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Tom Mathias 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8631 EXT. 705 
pwsuper@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Medical/Health Rep 
Acting as a coordinating link for all 
emergency health services at the 
FNCG and ensuring liaison with Health 
Canada; 

Wayne Potts 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 302 
hsm@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Social Services Rep 
Ensuring the well-being of residents 
who have been displaced from their 
homes by arranging emergency 
lodging, clothing, feeding, registration 
and inquiries and personal services; 

Annette Paul 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8022 EXT. 401 
sss@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Alice Moore 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8022 EXT. 402 
3tfncouncillor@temagamifirstnation.ca 
hbhc@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Emergency Medical Service 
Rep 
Ensuring emergency medical services 
at the emergency site 

Marie Paul 
DISPATCH: (705) 569-3434 
efr@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Delma Peshabo 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 305 
delma.peshabo@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Electrical Utility Rep 
Monitoring the status of power outages 
and customers without services; 

Jamie Koistinen 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 103 
cim@temagamifirstnation.ca 
jamie.koistinen@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Tom Mathias 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8631 EXT. 705 
pwsuper@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Emergency Information 
Coordinator  
The Emergency Information 
Coordinator is responsible for the 
dissemination of news and information 
to the media for the public 

Heidi Jobson 
OFFICE: 1 (705) 237-8943 EXT. 107 
communication@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Courtney Saville 
OFFICE: 1 (705) 237-8943 EXT. 110 
courtney.saville@temagamifirstnation.ca 

Delma Peshabo 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 305 
delma.peshabo@temagamifirstnation.ca 
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FIRST NATION CONTROL GROUP ROLES AND CONTACT INFO CONTINUED

March 2020 

Telecommunications 
Coordinator  
Ensuring that all communication 
methods continue to stay up and 
running 

Jamie Koistinen 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 103 
cim@temagamifirstnation.ca 
jamie.koistinen@temagamifirstnation.ca 
 

Patrick Cormier 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 109 
projectadmin@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Education/LMLC Rep 
Providing any school (as appropriate 
and available) for use as an evacuation 
or reception centre and a 
representative(s) to co-ordinate the 
maintenance, use and operation of the 
facilities being utilized as evacuation or 
reception centres; 
 

Lynn Mongrain 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 501 
lynn.mongrain@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Michelle Polson 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8698 EXT.601 
michelle.polson@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Health Centre Administrator 
Implementing the health centre/nursing 
stations emergency plan; 
 

Wayne Potts 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 302 
hsm@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Delma Peshabo 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 304 
delma.peshabo@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Community Spokesperson 
The voice of the community for outside 
organizations; provides updates and 
constant communication for media etc. 

Arnold Paul 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 105 
chief@temagamifirstnation.ca  

John Turner 
OFFICE: 1 (705) 237-8982 EXT. 504 
2ndchieftfn@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Citizen Inquiry Spokesperson 
Point of contact for community 
members that may have questions or 
require an update on developing 
situations. 

Wayne Potts 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 302 
hsm@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Delma Peshabo 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 304 
delma.peshabo@temagamifirstnation.ca   

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

March 2020 

Food Service Lead 
Ensuring that the most vulnerable 
population within the community will 
have their basic needs met during the 
duration of the emergency plan.  

Michelle Polson 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8698 EXT.601 
michelle.polson@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Rachel McKee 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 312 
hcc@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Finance Lead 
Provides essential financial services 
such as Ontario Works cheques and 
other payments as required.  

Vicky Blake  
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 113 
vicky.blake@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Beverley St.Denis 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8943 EXT. 111 
beverly.stdenis@temagamifirstnation.ca   

Mental Health Rep 
Providing support for the community’s 
health and wellness during the duration 
of an emergency plan enactment.  

Raymond Katt 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 307 
chr@temagamifirstnation.ca  

Delma Peshabo 
OFFICE: (705) 237-8900 EXT. 304 
delma.peshabo@temagamifirstnation.ca   
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